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No: AIBSNLEA/CHQ/SEWA/2020                                                    Dated 06.07.2020  
 
To  
Shri N.D. Ram, 
General Secretary, 
SC/ST Employees Welfare Association of BSNL (SEWA), New Delhi. 
 
Sub: Appeal for Supporting AIBSNEA in the ensuing 2nd MVP to be held on 18.08.2020. 
Ref:  GS SEWA Lr.No: SEWA BSNL CHQ/2018-21             Dated 06.07.2020. 
 
Dear Brother, 
With reference to your above cited letter, I assure you that AIBSNLEA always supporting the 
SC/ST brothers and safe guard the interest of the SC/ST employees. AIBSNLEA is always 
raising the voice in support of SC/ST employees in BSNL. I, on behalf of AIBSNLEA further 
assure that:  
1. AIBSNLEA will always support Reservation Roster for SC/ST employees in BSNL as 

per the Constitutional Provisions. 
2. AIBSNLEA will support the Own Merit Concept for SC/ST in BSNL as per the DOP&T 

guidelines. 
3. AIBSNLEA also support, if any Relaxed Standard Proposal comes in BSNL (15% for 

STs and 20% for SCs) and Lesser Evaluation for SC/ST in BSNL. 
4. AIBSNLEA is only Executive Association in BSNL given the views to the BSNL 

Management on 15.11.2017 against Para 7.2 of CPSU CH draft proposal regarding 
SC/ST Roaster vide our letter No. AIBSNLEA/CHQ/CPSU/2017 dated 15.11.2017 and 
in this letter it was categorically suggested by the AIBSNLEA that Roster for SC & ST 
employees should be implemented as per the existing DOP&T guidelines in all the 
promotions under CPSU CH. The copy of the letter has also forwarded to the GS/SEWA 
as well as Chief Advisor SEWA through email on 16.11.2017 itself. The same was 
appreciated by all the Leaders in the CWC meeting of SEWA BSNL held at Chennai 
during Dec’ 2018. 

Brother, it is a documentary proof that AIBSNLEA is always safe guarding the interest of all 
the SC & ST brothers working in BSNL and we, the AIBSNLEA Leaders always maintained 
good relation with SEWA Leaders with respect and affection. 
 
In view of the foregoing facts, I fervently appeal the GS, SEWA, Chief Patron, President and 
all the front line Leaders and Office bearers of SEWA BSNL to kindly Support AIBSNLEA in 
the ensuing 2nd MVP so as to become a Majority No.1 Association in BSNL and I assure that 
AIBSNLEA will raise all the issues/demands of SC/ST employees in BSNL with the 
Management in the days to come like earlier.  
With regards,           Brotherly Yours 

 
(S. Sivakumar) 

General Secretary 
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